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Ladies.

R. Mott addressed the girls of
Queen’s in the afternoon of
Jan. “18th, ‘on the subject: ‘Jesus
Christ—a Reality.” He asserted that
: - A1 it is possible and practicable to have
the presence of Christ in us, a more
f\ @ A > N ) A potent influence than any earthly
NN, & ‘ ‘3 /) bond. Christ will become and remain
: e G0 e X #  real to those who study His words and
Wy '/ works in a thorough and reverent
«""‘ﬁ‘ fashion ; to those who obey His teach-
’5 ing and daily endeavor to have that
purity of heart which alone can “see
/ God” ; and to those who remind them-
2 S 3 e selves of His presence by prayer and
_ ; communion and by association with
those to whom He is a great reality. Christ will be real to those who forget
themselves in service to others, who are needy; and to those who form an un-
discourageable resolution to have Him become so, and use their every power to
conform to His requirements. Moreover this Christ desires to become real to us
more intensely than we can desire to have Him, and hence if we truly wish His
presence we need not doubt that we shall find Him.

The instructor at the gymnasium has arranged to conduct classes and give
individual instruction in fencing every morning at nine. These classes are for
any who wish to attend, and can plan to do so.

In the course of his address on Monday afternoon Mr. Mott suggested the
following books as helpful in devotional study,—Secret Prayer, by the Bishop of
Durham ; The Still Hour, by Prof. Austin Phelps; and Answers to Prayer, by H.
C. Trumbull.

At the Y.W.C.A. meeting on January 14th, the three delegates to the Student
Volunteer Convention at Rochester gave their report—that is, as far as it is pos-
sible to report in half an hour an immense convention which lasted nearly five
days. But the girls of Queen’s should at least know now what the Student Vol-
unteer Movement stands for, if no more, and it is to be hoped that a more active
interest will henceforth be taken in this grand missionary movement. If for no
other reason, we should all be interested from an educational point of view in this
greatest of world movements. An attempt is being made to organize at least one
mission study class among the girls, and this surely should not be a very difficult
thing when we remember that there are at present about two hundred girls at
Queen’s.




